
TRAFFIC ENGINEERING STAFF REPORT FOR 
THE TRAFFIC AND PARKING COMMISSION 

 
 
NEW BUSINESS ITEM #2– Proposal #2013M-008AB-001 
 A request to abandon a portion of 28th Avenue North (easements to be abandoned and 
relocated) adjacent to properties located at 336, 337, 341 and 350 28th Avenue North. 
Requested By: Requested by the Metro Finance Department, applicant.  Council District, 21 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 The staff is recommending approval. 
 
DISCUSSION 
 The excess portion of 28th Avenue North is partially paved and is used by adjacent 
property owners. Metro Public Works has no plans to utilize this land for traffic purposes. 
  
COUNCIL BILL STATUS 
 A Council Bill Ordinance No. BL2013-430 has been filed for 28th Avenue North and will 
be on second reading on May 7, 2013, Metro Council meeting. The Planning Department 
administratively approved this mandatory referral on April 4, 2013.  
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NEW BUSINESS ITEM #3– Proposal #2013M-009AB-001 
 A request to abandon the terminus of Adair Road (easements to be retained) from 
Larimore Drive to Atrium Way.  
Requested By: Requested by Everett Lowe, applicant.  Council District, 15 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 The staff is recommending approval. 
 
DISCUSSION 
 Adair Road from Larimore Drive to Atrium Way is paved and is used by adjacent 
property owners. Metro Public Works has no plans to utilize this land for traffic purposes. 
  
COUNCIL BILL STATUS 
 A Council Bill has not been filed for the May 7, 2013 Metro Council meeting date. The 
Planning Department administratively approved this mandatory referral on April 15, 2013.  
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NEW BUSINESS ITEM #4– Proposal #2013M-010AB-001 
 A request to abandon a portion of Alley #63 (only stormwater easements to be retained) 
from Rosa Parks L. Parks Boulevard Eastward to its intersection with Polk Alley between 
properties located at 700 Broadway and 126 Rosa Parks Boulevard.  
Requested By: Requested by the Kline, Sweeney & Associates, applicant.  Council District, 19 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 The staff is recommending approval. 
             Nashville Electric Service (NES) is recommending disapproval at this time.  
 
DISCUSSION 
 Alley #63 from Rosa L. Parks Boulevard to Polk Alley is paved and is used by adjacent 
property owners. Metro Public Works has no plans to utilize this land for traffic purposes. 
  
COUNCIL BILL STATUS 
 A Council Bill has not been filed for the May 7, 2013 Metro Council meeting date. Since 
NES is recommending disapproval, the Planning Department will not administratively approve 
this mandatory referral at this time.  
 
  

 


